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From the President:-

Dear All,

I do hope those of you who have been struck down with the ‘wog’ are on the mend. Sadly, the bugs seem to have strong staying power & are able to hang on for longer than a normal flu.

Joan Gray hosted a delightful morning tea this week to enable many of us to farewell Geraldine Collins, who leaves with Harvey to commence the next stage of her life up at Bargara Beach. She promises us she will be back to visit us often – as a kind & gentle Beaudesert Zontian of 20 years standing she will always have a special place in the corner of our hearts. 

I attended a Mental Health Forum run by Sharon Redmond, Manager, Centacare St. Mary’s Community Services. A wide variety of people attended – including clients of the some 38 services offered in this Shire. A central area needs to be provided to allow those in need of care to attend one place for attention & direction. Sadly, those in charge of providing funding do not seem to understand that Mental Health is a lifetime issue as most of the funding is issued in blocks of less than three years. This has a most unfortunate knock on effect. Care Givers – who should be doing just that – spend far too much time having to apply & reapply for scant tax payer funds.   I hope we Zontians can be of assistance later this year when we offer our Nutritional Cookery classes to some of those women Sharon is working with.

District Conference is looming in September. Do contact me if you can attend & I will help with the agenda arrangements.

Kind regards,


Alice Warby



Birthdays:
August 20
Robin Powell

September 10
Catherine Drynan

         “        16
Cherrol McGhee

         ”
      16
Gaye Thiel

         “      

Important Dates:

12 August  
-  Early Bird registration for District Conference 

13 October
 – BYF Workshop
From the Archives……….. (Thanks Robin)
10 Years Ago -  Judy Manderson and Carlita Buchanan were new members inducted by the Club.  

Sylvia Mellors’ Membership was approved.

5 Years Ago  -  Our August Guest Speaker was Sue Smith who talked about her attendance at the Convention.  (Seems like only yesterday that Sue returned and had us all enthralled about the experience)!   

Profile from Jane Blunck:

I am going to break from the usual profile and make a list of just a few highlights of my life. Obviously, there are the domestic usuals: leaving school, getting married, having children etc etc, so I thought I’d be different.

They are not in chronological order or order of importance, just as they come to mind:

Having a drink at the McKinley (Walkabout Pub) Pub after fainting in 144* heat

before it became famous in Crocodile Dundee and discovering the

real outback before it was trendy to go there.

Retrieving a sailing boat in Moreton Bay during a cyclone and then sailing home.

Discovering why everyone raves over the Mona Lisa.

Holding a piece of the Mary Rose, the world’s first war ship that had sat on the

bottom of the English Channel for over 400 years.

Going to the pictures with my school to see the coronation of Elizabeth 11 and decades later voting for a Republic.

Going to my first Rugby match with my father in Sydney in the 50s: we played Fiji but I cannot remember who won.

Going to my first ballet performance with my mother: I was very young and it introduced me to theatre.

Being taught to swim by my grandfather before I started school at Merewether School.

Walking down the Champs Elysee for the first time.

Being on the first cruise ship to visit Vanuatu before it was discovered by tourists.

Visiting the war graves at Villiers Bretonneau and weeping.

The first smells and heat of Asia when arriving at Bangkok Airport.

Going to the Shingle Inn with my mother (Who didn’t go there with their mothers?)

and maintaining the tradition with my own daughter. That is a bit of history gone forever.

The first breakfast at boarding school. It was hot, I was homesick and it was tripe. I threw up!

Our trip to Canada, our first overseas trip as a family.

My son’s crew winning their race at The Head of the River.

Speaking my schoolgirl French in France and being understood!!

My surprise 51st birthday after complaining I had missed out on a cake for my 50th! And I am looking forward to adding more highlights to my profile.
Go Jane! Thanks for a great snippet into your interesting life!
MISSION  STATEMENT





Zonta International is a worldwide organisation of executives in business and the


professions working together to advance the status of women.






































BeauZontian





ZONTA CLUB OF BEAUDESERT AREA





GENERAL DINNER  MEETING


Tuesday, 21st August, 2007





Guest Speaker:


Gerry Gimblett to tell us about her holiday.





Cost of Dinner:  $20   -   Please try to have the correct change





BOARD  MEETING  5:00 pm





COMMITTEE  MEETINGS  5:45 pm





DINNER  MEETING  6:30 pm





APOLOGIES





Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Ellen Logan  on 5543 1223.


Please advise by 5 pm Monday 20th August,, 2007


In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Ellen (0408 431 223 0 up to 8:30 am on the day of the meeting.  An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner.
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